3VP Report

Tina Tuttle

Winter Park, 9 January 2019

Served as Secretary for the Finance Committee, preparing the minutes and informing all who submitted budgets for approval in September 2018. Kept e-poll records.

As Chairman of Wekiva Youth Camp, planned for Wekiva Volunteer Training and Open House letting contracts and scheduling crafts, nature and guest speaker (Park Rangers) along with food catering and cleaning services. Obtained Event Insurance through Corkhill Agency. Invited all clubs to attend dedication of newly refurbished Nature Hut. Made presentation quilt and had signage made, “Mother Nature’s Hut”, honoring Audrey Swindal for Saturday, 9 February 2019. Made application to give Kathy Rigling an Earth Steward Award. Open House planned for 11:30 to 1pm on Sunday, 10 February 2019
Began preparations for 2019 Wekiva Youth Camp by appointing Lindsay Loftin as 7th Grade Camping coordinator and working with Critter Camp leaders to develop a 4 -year rotational curriculum. Finalized 2019 WYC budget of $192,824 and submitted to Finance Committee. Prepared an agenda and held WYC Committee meeting on 8 January.
Served as Chairman of Strategic Planning Committee. Produced and distributed 10,000 new FFGC tri-fold Membership brochures featuring our new mission statement. Designed and produced 10,000 rack cards with membership information and delivered to HQ for membership team use and distribution.

Requested and received Position Descriptions for most FFGC Chairmen. Gave notebook of the papers to President Elect to help with filling board positions.

Prepared agenda and held SPC meeting on 8 January.

Designed and obtained bid from C Sanders Emblems for 100th anniversary ornament. Obtained bids to produce 100th anniversary history book. Prepared tentative budget for 100th anniversary.

Judged 42 garden club Yearbook Awards, #11. Attended Judgement Day, 6 December.

Participated in 9 of the 12 district visits (2 canceled due to Hurricane Michael) of the 2018 Officer’s Fall Tour: Prepared Power Point presentation for 2018 FFGC Officer’s fall tour and had it placed online.  Procured Enterprise rental vehicle for $1945 (includes $600 in insurance) and drove 3416 miles using 168 gallons of gasoline which cost $460. As Ways and Means Chairman, sold FFGC pins, including newly designed Secretary Pin, and fifty-one 2019 calendars. 
Continued planning the 2020 DSGC Convention with Gina Jogan and future DSGC Director, Lena Bateman. Met with Lena in LA in November and toured hotel in Tampa in December. Designed new DSGC ornament to sell to offset costs of 2020 convention.
Assisted Gina Jogan with NGC Fall Board of Directors meeting held 26-28 September 2018 at the Rosen Plaza Hotel in Orlando.

Helped revise the FFGC Biennial State Flower Show Manual. 

Tina Tuttle, FFGC 3 VP

Summary: This VP carried out a variety of duties related to the office, attended meetings, Camp Wekiva and worked toward a more efficient organization.
